APRIL 18, 2022 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES CITY OF EDGERTON

Jim Burdick called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m. Committee members present were Jim Burdick, Paul Davis, and Tim Shaw. Also present were Police Chief Robert Kowalski, City Administrator Ramona Flanigan, and Municipal Services Director Howard Moser.

Chief Kowalski confirmed the agendas were properly posted on Friday, April 15, 2022 at the Post Office, Edgerton Library and City Hall.

APPROVAL OF PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES:

A Shaw/Davis motion to approve the September 7, 2021 Public Safety Committee meeting minutes passed, all voted in favor.

DISCUSS UPDATED EMERGENCY OPERATIONS PLAN:

A Burdick/Shaw motion to recommend the Emergency Operations Plan to Council pending modifications passed on a 3/0 roll call vote.

DISCUSS LED EQUIPPED CROSSING SIGNS:

Chief Kowalski stated that it was brought to his attention by one of the school crossing guards that there is a need for a flashing crossing sign at the intersection of Ridgeway St and Elm Drive. He expressed concern for pedestrians crossing and traffic not stopping. Kowalski received a quote in the amount of \$1400.00 per/sign.

Alderperson Burdick stated that there is also a need for lighted crossing signs on West Fulton St.

Alderperson Candy Davis who also serves as a school crossing guard at the intersection of Stoughton Rd and Elm Drive, expressed concerns that this location has no signage. Davis also suggested asking the School District if they would be willing to contribute to the cost of the signs.

Chief Kowalski and Municipal Services Director Howard Moser will work together to map out the locations with a high need for the lighted crossing signs.

POLICE CHIEF REPORT:

Chief Kowalski stated that Officer Swinbank is almost finished with his probation period and Officer Reuter is almost finished training with her field training officer.

Chief Kowalski stated that the open Lieutenant position is posted and he hopes to have the position filled by the end of May.

Being no other business before the Public Safety Committee, a Davis/Shaw motion to adjourn passed, all voted in favor.

Robert Kowalski/lno Police Chief